Palomar Mountain Mutual Water Co., Inc.

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors
7-8-17
The meeting was called to order at: 8:30 AM
Directors Present:  Martin Marugg, Mark Thompson, Brett Michael Hauser, Sue Hanson, Kent Miller and Brian Wagner.

Directors Absent: 
Also present:  Mike Probert [Operator], Linda Thorne [Office Manager] and Joanne Marugg [Past President]
,
The minutes of the June meeting were accepted after editing by Brett Michael Hauser, Joanne Marugg and John Lesac.
Operator’s Report:  [Mike Probert]

 [See Operator’s Diary and well and pump data]
Well
 
May 2017      June 2017   June 2016   July 2017
Darby

low

low


    36’ [not enough to pump]
Pedley #3
18’

16’

30’
   14’

Pedley #5
12’

12’’

31’
   18.5’

Average water use: 6,400 g/day
Chlorine levels: 0.5, 0.3, 0.1 
No coliform
Meters read for share transfers:  
Meters unlocked
Emergency Calls: 

Leak Search: 
Testing:  Current

Pedley has been totally cleaned-up

6-15-17:   Mike had an emergency page about a broken waterline on the Barkas’ property [ APN #-------]

A backhoe pulling brush pulled a line out of the ground.  Mike cut and threaded the one inch line and added a shutoff valve.  The contractor doing the work dug a 140’ trench so that Mike could add a new line to the meter. 

6-16-17:  Mike installed the 140 feet of one inch line of the Barkas’ property.

6-29-17:  Mike noticed a wet spot on the road that goes by has property.  Using Fortney’s backhoe they found that about 11’ of old line with many holes.  Mike replaced with 2” PVC.

Pedley:  Mike found a hole in the original 3” line and the causeway.  Near old well #2.  He drained, repaired the leak, and drained pipeline road three times.  This pipe is heavily patched.
Good News:  Mike’s son, Brandan is coming to the Mountain.  He can replace Nathan and train to cover Mike.

Secretary’s Report: [Brett Michael Hauser]

Share transfers and Pending Escrows:   Please see Water share transfer spreadsheet as part of these minutes. 
Nina Falkinstein’s property is in escrow.  Diana Serry is realtor.

The water bills are almost ready to send out.  Linda will meet with Brian after the meeting to straighten out some computer problems.

Treasurer’s Report:  [Sue Hanson] 

See financials included with these minutes
Sue said we are doing very well.  We have had no major expenses for the last couple of years.  Next major expense will by a new tank.  We have the money for this.
Old business/New Business:
Pedley Electrical:  Still waiting for Stehly.  They are so busy that they are mostly dealing with emergencies. .

New Board Members:  We will need three new Board members.  Suggestions for new members and returning old members are, Diana Serry, Marsha Penner, Joanne Marugg and Glenn Borland. 
New Tanks:  Mike will contact B&H Tanks. We will need to decide on the size and shape of the tanks we want.

Pedley Road:  The road is now passable.
Note:  Italics are from previous minutes.
The meeting was adjourned at approx. 9:07 AM
Next Meeting 
August 12, at 8:30 A.M.
Respectfully submitted:
August 8, 2017

Linda Thorne [Office Manager]
 Has 


